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	GLOUCESTERSHIRE BOWLS ASSOCIATION 

                            A Member of Bowls England.

                               


G.B.A Joint Executive Committee 

Friday 14 April 2023
Falcon BC  :   6.00 pm 
Participants :  Chair - David Rolls (MD Representative) DR, Secretary - Lindsay Collin (County Administrator and WD BE Delegate) LC, George Thomas (Deputy County Administrator) GT, Roger Harrison (GBA Deputy Match Secretary) RH, Craig Guthrie (MD BE Delegate) CG, Les Hanley (Deputy County Treasurer) LH, Pat Yates-Whittaker (County Treasurer) PY-W, Myra Savage (GBA Match Secretary) MS,  
Apologies.    Angela Cary (Deputy County Treasurer) AC, Linda Bennett (WD Representative)
1. Minutes of Joint Executive Meeting of Saturday 11 February 2023    [ Circulated ] 
Accepted and ratified.
2. Matters arising from 11 February 2023 minutes

· Finance request from GBA club   Response by club to JEC letter, accepting the situation, but no further details from them of any measures that they might themselves be taking.  LH had asked Derek Severs about the MD Benevolent Fund, but – as was anticipated – this would not be considered appropriate.
· County shirts    Big orders made to Karuta by both MD and WD.  Over 240 shirts in total, including some ‘stock’ in both cases.  LC asked to communicate with County List ladies, as some uncertainty about what the situation is with other garments.  Needs updating.     (Action :  LC)
3. Affiliation process      LC

Brief update.  Poor response so far, only 7 clubs out of 56.  Clubs make life very hard for the Administrator; they will be reminded of the impending deadline shortly, as only around two weeks to go.  Would be particularly reminded about the possibility of removal of players from County & National competitions.   (Action :  LC)   
4. Software Management System  [Many information and assessment papers circulated before  meeting by LC]      DR

4.1
Chair reviewed the situation, with resultant questions and discussion on several of the following matters :

· Payment.  Where would this come from ?  Could only come from the Divisions (as agreed in Clause 6.1(iii) of the previous minutes), with a per capita deduction per GBA member prior to disbursement of the coming Affiliation monies in May, in addition to the JEC levy agreed in the previous meeting (Clause 6.2), which was needed for 2023 annual administrative costs.
· Considerable discussion to clarify the actual costs of the favoured system :  In summary, as presently known :

· Purchase cost. £4000, to be paid over 4 years (£1000 per year).  Covers license cost ongoing
· Initial set-up cost.  By software developer.  £500.  Includes importing and formatting the membership database.  Makes £1500 in first year (+ support)
· Support cost (to software developer)    -   £1120 first estimate  [ £218 server rental and backing-up; domain name {whatever it costs, but can use one of our existing domain names}, circa £10 annually; nominal charge for e-mails, minimal few £s; actual support by software developer, who administers the system, £900 per annum. ]
· Ongoing development and enhancement by initial discussion with Bowls Surrey and the software developer.  Also likely there will be an annual ‘forum’ of all counties using MATCH.  Shared costs of enhancement intended
· Data protection to be discussed.  GDPR requirements

· Nature of database.   Importing this into anther system to be possible.  Including possibly club databases

· Exact nature of the back-up and how this might be accessed

· Nature of ‘contingency’ cover, including for unforeseen events
· Overall administration of the system – a GBA ‘System Administrator’.

· Important to consider who else exactly has access to the system

4.2
Chair drew together what he saw as the ‘consensus’ of the overall discussion and key points, to then be followed by a staged vote :

1. Approval by JEC members of decision for GBA to purchase a Software Management System

2. Decision about which system that should be

3. Recognition of the importance of having a dedicated System Administrator and determining who that would be.  Job Description required

4. GDPR implications and data protection generally

5. Controls on access to the system

6. System will need to accommodate additional data of various sorts, possibly not yet determined

7. Probable need to be able to export data to other databases
8. Vital to have an ‘Implementation Plan’ at an early stage

This lead on to formal voting by members on various key decisions and stages of the process, on the following proposals :

Vote 1 :   Decision to purchase a Software Management System for the GBA.    Carried unanimously

Vote 2 :   Which of the two system under consideration should be chosen.  Proposal that this should be the Bowls Surrey MATCH software.    Carried unanimously

Vote 3 :   Funding of the purchase.  That this be on a shared basis, per capita for all GBA members.    Carried unanimously

Vote 4 :   Decision to thus purchase the Bowls Surrey MATCH software.    Carried unanimously

4.3  The basic decision now confirmed, this lead on to the immediate actions and priorities :

· Agreed that LC and LH should confer on the administration of the actual purchase.  LC firstly to communicate the GBA decision to Bowls Surrey [and also to B4B].  Then the two mandated persons should agree the contract details.    (Action :  LC. LH)
· LC to see if there is a job description available in the existing users for a System  Administrator, possibly from Wiltshire.  (Action :  LC)
· Decision to publicise the JEC decision to the GBA membership, so that they are aware that it is under way.  Take this opportunity to do some other things :
· Sound out whether there are any GBA members who would be interested in the role of System Administrator and have the required background

· Probe beyond our membership – does not have to be a bowler

· Reassure GBA members concerned about the impending technological change that we have it very much in mind to have support for non-IT-proficient members when the system is up and running

4.4     Related consideration – GBA Websites
LC suggested that we should also be looking at the future of our three Websites, as this to some degree relates to arrival of the new Software System.  Generally agreed.  Small preliminary review group chosen – CG, LC, LH and add Ian Gauld, if available.    (Action :  LC)
5. Constitution Review Sub-Committee       DR    

5.1
Update on Sub-Committee progress        
· 15 Sub-Committee meetings so far

· 2 dedicated ‘topic’ meetings – County Matches and Competitions

· 2 workshops.      DR (and S-C members)

    Add to this the Joint Council Meeting and Annual General Meeting.

General support in all of these forums to move forward with proposals, though a few prominent opponents of change
5.2
Structural suggestions (summarised in Organograms)
· Top-level structure  -  Board level

· Mid-level structure  -  Teams.      Incidentally noted by LC -  ‘Team protocol’ 

· Further detail  -  workings of teams

· Existing structure  -  for comparison 

5.3
General acceptance of need to move forward now; question of how this should be accomplished.  Chair proposes that approval should be gained one stage at a time.  Suggested that we concentrate for now on the Board level and just below, and gain approval for that (‘Approval 1’).  This would involve :
· Shape of the Board itself.   ‘Functional’ areas and requirements, rather than individuals there simply from being in a certain position in the existing Divisions.  Need to justify these functional areas

· All Directors elected on the basis of ‘best person for the job’ – no gender implication

· Need role justifications and brief executive summary of the Directors’ associated responsibilities.  Position in relation to their Teams

· Maybe should think about Independent Directors (only mention for now, maybe use in future) and Presidential Team.

Need to go no further than this, in the initial stage.  DR will draft a document for the S-C to consider at their next meeting (17th April agreed).     (Action :  DR)
6. Brief Bowls England update   -    LC/CG
Quite few matters already presented in BE Delegate Reports (by LC and CG) at Divisional Delegate Meetings, relating to :   

· Decisions from the BE Annual General Meeting 
· Awards Night 
· Competition Working Party      

· Bowls England Annual Report
· Recruitment       But need to remind clubs that there is much around on the BE Website, in Newsletters and in dedicated emails, regarding BBW, Bowls Bash and Play Bowls.  Needs further reinforcing, as time now running out in relation to registration for these schemes.
The most current area of report is :
· Youth/Junior programme       
i. Competitions for U-18s; first at Oxford C & C (May).  Men’s winner will play at British Isles Championships; nothing in 2023 for women 
ii. U-18  Talent ID Days (July)  
iii. Also Junior Squad Day (July), same day
iv. U-18 internationals (Aug)  
v. Junior (U-25) Internationals (Sept)
Quite big progress being made in these age groups.  Recent email from LC to clubs, on all of these.  (Action :  LC)
7. Any other business


7.1    Greens inspection    Greens Committee not really functioning. Greens inspections only in some Sections.  GT will talk with Mark Savagar and seek advice about the way forward in relation to whether greens inspection are consistent and justified, and what the future should hold for a GBA Greens Committee.   (Action :  GT)
7.2
New uniform request(s) from clubs   Agreed that in future such applications will be dealt with solely by the Administrator.  Situation not really clear, possibly out-of-date and it is suggested that BE might soon discontinue them.
7.3
Name of GBA2010 account  Agreed that, to facilitate easier identification of credits and debits, our name in future will be “Glos Bowls Assoc” or whatever fits in the format allowed.  PY-W to deal with this.   (Action :  PY-W)
Date of next meeting (provisional)   -   Saturday 7 October 2023  -  10.00 am   -  Falcon B.C


